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MUNICIPAL ELECTIONS  

Mark your calendar- every resident, 18 

years or older, is urged to get out and 

vote from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. on Tuesday, 

September 26th. 

 

Did you know...that if you are unable to 

be present for voting on Election Day, 

that you can have someone vote for you.  

This is called voting by proxy. All you 

have to do is drop by the office before 

Election Day, pick up an application and 

the process will be explained to you - so 

if you are planning to be out of town that 

day, your vote can still count! 

 

Please exercise your right and help 

choose your council who will lead you 

for the next four years. 

 

The successful nominees for council 

include (in alphabetical order): 

 
BARRETT, Roger of 137 Reidville Road 

 

HUTCHINGS, Tammy of 153 Old Rocky 

Brook Road 

 

MOSS, Karen of 15 Elms Street 

 

REID, Clifford of 3 Riverview Road 

 

REID, David of 24 Forest Road 

 

REID, Russell of 165 Reidville Road 

 

RUMBOLT, Gerald of 139 Reidville Road 

 

Only five out of these seven nominations 

will be successful. NOTE: There is no 

separate election for Mayor in Reidville. 

The Mayor is chosen at the first meeting 

of the new council. 

 

THANK YOU! 

 

The seniors that took advantage of our 

program this year would like to send 

out a big thank you to the summer 

students who performed tasks for them 

throughout the summer.  

 

FIREMAN’S BALL 

 
Mark your calendars! The date for the 

firemen’s ball has been set for October 21, 

2017. 

 

SOD/HAY FIELDS 

 

Please refrain from riding on the sod 

or hay fields. 

 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 

 
JUST IN TIME FOR THE 

HOLIDAYS! 

 

At the Reidville Community Center, 

Saturday, November 25
th
 from  

11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

RECREATION EVENTS 

Knitting Circle:  The knitting circle 

will be held on Monday afternoon’s 

beginning at 1:30. 

 

Zumba: Tammy Hutchings will be 

offering Zumba at the Community 

Hall on Monday and Wednesday 

evening’s beginning on September 

18
th

 @ 6:30. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

Babysitting course: We are looking 

at doing a babysitting course in the 

near future if we get enough 

interest. Please contact the office for 

more information. 

 

Youth Bowling: We are looking at 

offering youth bowling one hour a 

week if we get enough interest. 

Please contact the office for more 

information.  

 

50+ NEWS 

 

Aquafit: This program is offered 

Monday and Friday mornings at the 

Deer Lake Recreation Facility and 

will be paid for any residents of 

Reidville who register with the town 

office. 

 

Yoga: Carmelita Morgan will be 

offering Yoga at the Community 

Hall beginning on Thursday, 

September 21 @ 6:45. 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

 

Healthy Living: A program for you 

at the Community Hall, starting on 

November 2
nd

 from 1-3 pm running 

until December 14
th

. Time for 

yourself with light exercise, 

movement, health discussion and 

ending with quiet meditation. There 

will be no cost for this program and 

is open to all Reidville residents and 

surrounding areas. If you are 

interested please call Irene Laing 

Reid at 635-5288 or the town office 

at 635-5232. 

 

Healthy Eating Program: A date 

has not been set but this program 

will start in the fall. Please keep an 

eye on the Facebook page and the 

bulletin boards for updates. 

 

Elite Kinetics: This program will 

be offered again this fall. A date has 

not been set but keep an eye on the 

Facebook page and the bulletin 

boards for updates. 

http://reidvillenl.ca/


SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Birthdays: 

Date  Name    Age 

Sept 13 Goldie Layden                   66 

Sept 13 Melissa Langdon                    7 

Sept 14 Ricky Young                     ? 

Sept 15 Lorna Curtis                   62 

Sept 15 Chad Reid                    32 

Sept 19 Samantha Janes                   21 

Sept 21 Cheri-Lynn Cull                   41 

Sept 22 Lacey Stuckless                     9 

Sept 24 Desirae Major                   16 

Sept 25 Malcolm Oxford                   62 

Sept 27 Viola Reid                   88 

Oct 2 Wilfred Curlew                   65 

Oct 3 Carolanne Dobbin                76 

Oct 5 Barbara Elms                   53 

Oct 9 Terri Lynn Curlew                43 

  

Anniversaries: 

Date    Name               Years 

Sept 13  Connie & Gary Reid    20 

Sept 14  Faye & Ford Janes    53 

Sept 17  Brittany & Stephen Fudge      1 

Oct 1     Bonnie & Shawn Janes    29 

 

PERMITS 
 

Cost of all Permits: 

Commercial (per building)           $200 

New House:                $100  

House Extension:                           $50 

Accessory Buildings:                     $25  

General Repairs:                             $10 

Clearing Land:         no charge 

  

There is No Charge for a General 

Repairs permit for seniors. Most of 

these items will have to go to council 

for approval....please pick up your 

application or print it off the town 

website and submit it for the second 

Monday of every month. 

 

DROPPINGS 

 

 

Council would like owners of 

horses to please pay extra care 

when riding their beautiful animals. 

We have had complaints from 

residents that have noticed horse 

droppings in the middle of the road 

and on the sides of the roads. Please 

clean up behind your animal to 

ensure our town remains a pleasant 

place to stroll. Thank you to the 

horse owners who have already 

been diligent in this matter. 
 

FUNDRAISING 

 

Carson Young is accepting any 

donation of recycling or beer 

bottles to raise money to get his 

new van retrofitted for his power 

wheelchair. To donate to this cause 

please call Carson @ 215-1402. 
 
 

WRECKS/UNTIDY PROPERTIES 
 

 

If you have a wreck in your yard 

that you want to dispose of please 

call the town office to have it 

registered…this will be a free 

service. 

 

If you have old tires that you want 

to dispose of, they can be dropped 

at any of the garages in town.  

 

Our town has always been noted as 

a beautiful, clean town….please do 

your part to ensure we remain this 

way.  

 

49
TH

 ANNUAL HUMBER 

VALLEY AGRICULTURAL 

FAIR 

 

This event will take place at the 

Hodder Recreational Complex on 

September 15th & 16th, 2017. 

Includes Vegetable Displays, Dairy 

Show, Petting Farm, Kids Events, 

Locally goods and much more. 

 
HAPPY THANKSGIVING 

 

The council office will be closed on 

Monday, October 9
th
 in observance of 

Thanksgiving. Council is sorry for any 

inconvenience this may cause. 

 

The Reidville council and staff 

would like to wish all residents a 

Happy Thanksgiving!! 

 
SPEEDING 

 
Reminder for those speeding 

through town, we have a 50-km/hr 

speed zone. We will be asking the 

RCMP to make more frequent 

visits to the area. 

 

BACK TO SCHOOL!!! 

 

It is that time of year again, back to 

school time and safety has to be the 

top item on the timetable. Drivers 

are asked to be extra cautious 

however parents are asked to 

remind their children (including 

teens) to please stand on the side of 

the road off the pavement while 

waiting for the school bus. 

 

HUNTING SEASON! 

Hunting Season is upon us.  Here are 

a few safety tips: 

If you like to walk in the woods, with 

or without the children, go hiking or 

berry picking be sure to check on 

local hunting season dates. 

During hunting season it's important 

to be visible in the woods. There's no 

better way to be visible than by 

wearing bright orange - the color 

worn by almost all hunters. 

It is important to be careful, but it is 

still safe to be in the woods if you 

think about where you're going and 

you prepare properly for your trip. 

The best form of preparation is in the 

clothing you wear and the places you 

choose to go. 

FIRE PREVENTION WEEK 

October 8-14
th
 is fire prevention week: 

In a fire, seconds count. Seconds 

can mean the difference between 

residents of our community 

escaping safely from a fire or 

having their lives end in tragedy. 

That’s why this year’s Fire 

Prevention Week theme: “Every 

Second Counts: Plan 2 Ways Out!” 

is so important. It reinforces why 

everyone needs to have an escape 

plan. Here’s this year’s key 

campaign messages: 

 Draw a map of your 

home (PDF) with all members of 

your household, marking two exits 

from each room and a path to the 

outside from each exit. 

 Practice your home fire drill twice a 

year. Conduct one at night and one 

during the day with everyone in 

your home, and practice using 

different ways out. 

 Teach children how to escape on 

their own in case you can’t help 

them. 

 Make sure the number of your 

home is clearly marked and easy 

for the fire department to find. 

 Close doors behind you as you 

leave – this may slow the spread of 

smoke, heat, and fire. 

 Once you get outside, stay outside. 

Never go back inside a burning 

building. 

 

Doctor on Call.......   1-800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm...........................635-5600 

RCMP..................................635-2173 

Ambulance...........................635-3020 

NF Power.................1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office.....................635-5232 

Fax: .................................... 635-4498 

     EMERGENCY NUMBERS 

http://www.nfpa.org/~/media/files/public-education/campaigns/fire-prevention-week/fpw17/fpw17escapeplangrid.pdf?la=en
http://www.nfpa.org/~/media/files/public-education/campaigns/fire-prevention-week/fpw17/fpw17escapeplangrid.pdf?la=en

